MICKLE TRAFFORD & DISTRICT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 

HELD ON 

MONDAY 12 NOVEMBER 2018 AT 6.30PM - MICKLE TRAFFORD VILLAGE HALL
Open Forum
Mr Roger Brace
Following concerns raised at the last meeting Mr Brace had revisited the website and noted that there had been many changes made to the site which had improved the user experience.

He noted that there was still work to be done on the Highways and Byways area as well as the Parish Council meeting minute’s area.

Mr Brace suggested that if they did not have an aim/vision for the website then a good example to follow in his opinion would be Helsby PC

Cllr Taylor, who has been working to improve the website, thanked Mr Brace for the constructive comments that he had made.

POLICE UPDATE
No Officers were present at the meeting and no information had been forwarded to the Clerk

Cllr Harrison had seen the PCSO who had told her that he had been carrying out speeding enforcement in the Wimbolds Trafford area.

The Vice-Chairman, with agreement from ALL Councillors, asked that a letter be sent to a senior officer to request the presence of an officer at the Parish Council meetings and at least some type of update about events in the last month. 
PRESENT

Cllr M Parker- in the Chair, Cllr I Jones, Cllr D Rowlands, Cllr J Taylor, Cllr L Bartley
Cllr J Woods, Cllr B Harrison, Cllr A Gardiner, Cllr J Spence and Cllr A Youds 

Clerk: - Mr D Bowker
Four members of the public
Item 01

Apologies
Cllr A Munday
(Holiday)
Item 02

Election of Chairman (Parish Council)

It was proposed by Cllr Taylor, seconded by Cllr Gardiner that Cllr Parker be considered for the above position.

 Cllr Parker agreed to stand and no other candidates were proposed 

A vote was taken and all agreed
Item 03

Election of Vice-Chairman (Parish Council) 

It was proposed by Cllr Parker, seconded by Cllr Bartley that Cllr Spence be considered for the above position.

 Cllr Spence agreed to stand and no other candidates were proposed 

A vote was taken and all agreed
Item 04

Declarations of Interest

Cllr Parker – Village Hall

All councillors declared their interests as per their “Notification of Interests”

Item 05

Approval of Parish Council Minutes.
It was proposed by Cllr Gardiner, seconded by Cllr Rowlands and agreed by ALL eligible to vote that the minutes of 
the 8th October 2018 is accepted.
Item 06

Planning Committee
It was proposed by Cllr Bartley, seconded by Cllr Jones and agreed by ALL eligible to vote that the minutes of 

the 5th November 2018 is noted.

Item 07

Finance Committee
It was proposed by Cllr Harrison, seconded by Cllr Rowlands and agreed by ALL eligible to vote that the minutes of 

the 5th November 2018 is noted.

Item 08

Christmas Event
The organising committee met last week and the programme for events has now been finalised as well as the hymns for the short service.
Raffle prizes have been secured for the event

Thanks were given to Mr John Davies for his company’s generous donation towards the event
Item 09

Action Update



Defibrillator

The defibrillator has now been positioned and is operational.
It will be added to the North West Ambulance Service data base as soon as the lighting is improved on the keyboard which will happen in the near future.




Dog Control – Gowy Woodland Park

It was noted that the new Public Space Protection Order relating to Dog Control was approved by CWaC in September and came into force on the 20th October 2018.
This order gives power to the CWaC Enforcement Officers to give out Fixed Penalty Notices to people who break the rules.

FCC Environmental (Managers of the Gowy Waste Tip) has also posted new notices in the Woodland Park to remind people of their responsibilities when walking dogs in the area. 

The Parish Council were pleased about the new PSPO but still felt that allowing six dogs to be walked by one person was too many and a letter should be forwarded to CWaC asking that this should be reduced to four.

The same letter should also request that action be taking about dog poo between Regency Court and Wells Close as well as requesting a contact number be circulated for reports to be made should any member of the public wish to report any matters relating to dogs.




20mph extension – The Street

The Parish Council have requested that a further speed survey be carried out between Oak bank lane and the end of the terraced properties on The Street.
We are still awaiting confirmation from CWaC that this will be done.




Pathway Lighting – A56 to Wells Close

The Parish council have asked if they are able to employ their own contractor should they wish to proceed with this project.
We are awaiting confirmation from CWaC 

Some doubts were expressed about the need for a light in this area.
Item 10

Planters
Cllr Taylor will produce a report to the next Planning Committee showing potential sites for the planters in the whole Parish
Cllr Parker advised that residents in Wimbolds Trafford were particularly keen to see them on Ince Lane.

Item 11

Website / Social Media

Cllr Taylor advised that the Website designer had resigned from the job and he had now passed all the details of the website operation to him.
The work required to maintain the website is taking far more time than |Cllr Taylor expected but in the short term he will continue to try and ensure that the website is maintained.

The Chairman advised that should Cllr Taylor wish then the Parish Council would pay for some training to assist him.

It was suggested that ChALC be contacted to see if they had any course planned.

The Parish Council will also be exploring how it can use the Mickle Trafford Village Facebook page in the future to get information out to Parishioners.

Cllrs Taylor, Youds and Spence will meet to discuss this matter further
Item 12

Queens Diamond Jubilee Park Safety Report 

Cllr Harrison raised two issues from the recent independent safety report

Picnic Tables

It was suggested in the report that the new picnic tables should be secured

Councillors felt that it was beneficial that the tables could be moved both for maintenance reasons and the benefit of the users.

Activity Trail
The report stated that the item failed to meet the requirements of BSEN 1176

It was greed by ALL that Both Mr John Seiler at CWaC and Mr Joe Wardle at Dunkil Developments should be advised of the problem and asked to take action to ensure that it is put right.
Item 13     
Matters raised at the discretion of the Chairman (Not for resolution) 

Cllr Parker
The two Parish Council vacancies have been advertised and if no election is requested then the Parish Council will be able to consider applicants by the co-option process

Thanks are given to Mr John Taylor for the work that he did putting up the poppies on roads in the area.

Cllr Spence
Cllrs Spence and Parker held a meeting with the FrackFree Mickle Trafford group to be advised of the group’s intentions in the future.

Any further meetings will be advised 

Item 14




PART B


Members of the public and press are asked to leave the meeting 





Car Park Rental
The Clerk advised the background to the lease details of the Village Hall Car Park and Cllr Taylor continued with information relating to discussions that were ongoing about future charges.

There was lengthy discussion about the potential to purchase the land or continue with an annual lease agreement over an extended period.
It was agreed that Cllr Taylor should hold further discussion with the owner of the land and in the interim the Parish Clerk should pay £350 to the owner whilst these negotiations continue.
Item 15

Date and time of Next Parish Council Meeting  




10 December 2018 at the Village Hall @ 6.30pm

Meeting closed at 20.06pm
Signed..............................................................                  Dated.................................................
Prepared by Derek Bowker 

13/11/2018 

No: 2018/37
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